
 
 WEST SHORE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Lewisberry, PA 

November 18, 2021 

The West Shore School Board met in regular session at 6:38 p.m. with President Kambic presiding. 

 

The following members were present: Crocenzi, Francis, Guistwhite, Moyer, Schwager, Stoltenburg, 

and Tierney.  

The following members were present via online participation: Wilson.  

 

Administrators present: Stoltz, Whye, Argot, Leese, Sanders, Tabachini, Deveney, Fourhman, 

Harrison, McGowan, Ryan, Vogelsong, and Wensel.  Solicitor:  Say. 

   

Opening Ceremonies  The opening ceremonies were led by Red Land High School’s 

JROTC Color Guard while the National Anthem, recorded by 

students from Allen Middle School’s Chorus, was played. 

 

Minutes Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Moyer and seconded by Mrs. Tierney that 

the minutes of the meetings held October 14, 2021, and October 

21, 2021 be approved.  Motion carried on a roll call vote 9-0. 

 

Treasurer’s Report Motion: It was moved by Mr. Stoltenberg and seconded by Mrs. 

Crocenzi that the Treasurer’s Report for the month ending 

October 31, 2021, showing invested and available funds of 

$69,161,372.63, be approved subject to audit. Motion carried 

on a roll call vote 9-0. 

 

Communications   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Motion: 

 

 

 

 

 

Motion: 

Dr. Stoltz indicated the latest legal update from the solicitor’s 

office was available for Board members and presented proposed 

revisions to the Health and Safety Plan.   

 

Dr. Argot shared the Central Treasury Reports for Cedar Cliff 

and Red Land High Schools. 

 

It was moved by Mr. Guistwhite and seconded by Mr. 

Stoltenburg that the Board of School Directors approves the 

Board Hearing Administrator’s recommendations in student 

disciplinary cases 21.22-110,112-114, 116, 118-123.  Motion 

carried on a roll call vote 9-0. 

 

It was moved by Mrs. Crocenzi and seconded by Mrs. 

Schwager that the Board of School Directors approves the 

Board Hearing Administrator’s recommendations in student 

disciplinary case 21.22-117.  The motion was rejected on a roll 

call vote 0-9. 

 

Mrs. Tierney highlighted West Shore Foundation’s Giving 

Tuesday and Pennsylvania School Board Association’s 

Leadership Training. 

 



 
Mrs. Crocenzi informed the Board that her report from the 

Capital Area Intermediate Unit meeting would be forthcoming. 

 

Recognition by the 

Board 

 

 The Board recognized Stacy Long, Special Education 

Paraprofessional at Red Mill Elementary School, as the Support 

Employee of the First Quarter. 

 

The Board recognized Erin Milewski, Speech Clinician at Red 

Mill Elementary School, as the Professional Employee of the 

First Quarter. 

 

The Board recognized Clydiene Francis, Deb Schwager, and 

Mike Wilson for their service to the community as Board 

Members. 

 

Dr. Stoltz have a Shout Out to Patty Harrington and Scott 

Slayton for their recent recognition as Outstanding Teachers.  

He also highlighted Homeless Awareness Week and National 

Day of Caring.  Dr. Stoltz thanked all Board members for their 

service to the community. 

 

Dr. Leese gave a Shout Out for Dr. Glossner and Dr. French of 

Camp Hill for providing emergency dental services and Donna 

Murray, school dental hygienist, for transporting the student 

with critical dental needs. She thanked the West Shore 

Foundation for its $3,000 contribution to provide resources for 

the District’s social workers. Dr. Leese commended the school 

nurses for their work with the COVID-19 data collection, 

contact tracing, and ongoing responses to questions. 

 

Mr. Kambic thanked the Board members for their support 

during his year as Board President. 

 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak on 

Business Items 

 

 Layla Archeval, Cedar Cliff High School Junior, submitted her 

frustrations with the way the community has responded to 

masks.  These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance. 

 

Recognition of Public 

– Business Items 

 

 Kristina Burrus, Etters, submitted comments related to 

continuing the mask mandate.  These comments were shared 

with the Board in advance. 

 

Jennifer Cline, New Cumberland, submitted comments related 

to continuing the mask mandate.  These comments were shared 

with the Board in advance. 

 

Jady Conroy, New Cumberland, submitted comments related to 

continuing the mask mandate.  These comments were shared 

with the Board in advance. 



 
 

Heidi Culleiton, Camp Hill, submitted comments related to 

continuing the mask mandate.  These comments were shared 

with the Board in advance. 

 

Thomas Flynn, Etters, submitted comments related to 

continuing the mask mandate.  These comments were shared 

with the Board in advance. 

 

Kiley Gallagher, New Cumberland, submitted comments 

related to continuing the mask mandate.  These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance. 

 

William Krouse, New Cumberland, submitted comments 

related to continuing the mask mandate and eight-day 

quarantine.  These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance. 

 

Deb Lettich, Lewisberry submitted comments related to 

continuing the mask mandate and quarantine guidelines.  These 

comments were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Shelly Moore, Lewisberry, submitted comments related to 

continuing the mask mandate.  These comments were shared 

with the Board in advance. 

 

Kim Patterson, Etters, submitted comments related to 

continuing the mask mandate and quarantine guidelines.  These 

comments were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Candace Stepp, New Cumberland, submitted comments related 

to continuing the mask mandate.  These comments were shared 

with the Board in advance. 

 

Kathryn Urban, Etters, submitted comments related to 

continuing the mask mandate.  These comments were shared 

with the Board in advance. 

 

Sue Waldner, Camp Hill, submitted comments related to 

continuing the mask mandate and vaccinations.  These 

comments were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Laura Whittaker, New Cumberland, submitted comments 

related to continuing the mask mandate and quarantine 

guidelines.  These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance. 

 

Nicolette Byer, Etters, shared her concerns about why we need 

to have mask mandates in school. 

  



 
Andrew Fortenbaugh, Camp Hill, requested additional 

information related to total COVID cases be added to the 

District’s tracker. 

 

Danielle Gross, Etters, expressed her support for substitute pay 

increases and continued masking. 

 

Bernadette Flinchbaugh, York Haven, shared some statistics 

about the risks of vaccines and COVID-19. 

 

Bills for Approval  

 

 

Motion: 

 

 

 

It was moved by Mr. Guistwhite and seconded by Mrs. Tierney 

that the Board of School Directors approves the bills for 

approval, as attached to these minutes.  Motion carried on a roll 

call vote 9-0. 

 

Personnel  Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mr. Stoltenburg 

that the Board of School Directors approves Item 7.b.1.  

Reinstatement(s) - Support; Item 7.b.1A. Reinstatement(s) - 

Professional; Item 7.b.2. Resignation(s) – Extra Duty; Item 

7.b.2A. Resignation(s) – Professional; Item 7.b.2B. 

Resignation(s) – Support; Item 7.b.2C. Request(s) for Family 

and Medical Leave – Administrator; Item 7.b.2D. Request(s) 

for Family and Medical Leave – Professional; Item 7.b.2E. 

Alteration(s) to Employment Status – Support; Item 7.b.2F. 

Appointment - Professional; Item 7.b.2G. Appointment - 

Support; Item 7.b.3. Memorandum(s) of Understanding-

Professional; Item 7.b.4. Longevity Incentive Payments - 

Support; Item 7.b.5. Recognition - Professional Employee 

Status; Item 7.b.6.  Approval - Supplemental Time; Item 7.b.7. 

Approval – Substitute Lists.  Motion carried on a roll call vote 

9-0.  

 

Addendum to 

Agreement with 

Substitute Teacher 

Service 

 

Motion: It was moved by Mr. Guistwhite and seconded by Mrs. Moyer 

that the Board of School Directors approves the attached 

addendum to the contract of service with the Substitute Teacher 

Service, as attached, from November 30, 2021, through June 

30, 2022. Motion carried on a roll call vote 9-0. 

 

Revised Board Policy 

218.1: Weapons 

 

 

Revised Board Policy 

247: Hazing 

 

Revised Board Policy 

249: 
Bullying/Cyberbullying 
 

Motion: It was moved by Mr. Guistwhite and seconded by Ms. Francis 

that the Board of School Directors approves revised Board 

Policy 218.1: Weapons; 

 

approves revised Board Policy 247: Hazing; 

 

 

approves revised Board Policy 229: Bullying/Cyberbullying; 

and authorizes submittal to PSBA to be placed in Board Policy 

Manual format. Motion carried on a roll call vote 9-0.  

 



 
Staff Attendance at 

Professional Meetings 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Moyer and seconded by Mr. Stoltenburg 

that the Board of School Directors approves the requests for 

staff attendance at professional meetings. Motion carried on a 

roll call vote 9-0.  

 

Red Land High School 

Wrestling Trip 

Motion: It was moved by Mr. Guistwhite and seconded by Mrs. Tierney 

that the Board of School Directors approves the overnight stay 

for the Red Land High School wrestling team for the period of 

Wednesday, December 29, 2021, through Thursday, December 

30, 2021. Motion carried on a roll call vote 9-0.  

 

Contracted Services 

with CAIU for Title I 

Non Public Students – 

Addendum 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Moyer and seconded by Mr. Stoltenburg 

that the Board of School Directors approves the Capital Area 

Intermediate Unit Title I Consortium Addendum for the 2021-

2022 school year. Motion carried on a roll call vote 9-0.  

 

Reappointment of 

Assistant 

Superintendent and 

Approval of Contract 

Motion: It was moved by Mr. Guistwhite and seconded by Ms. Francis 

that the Board of School Directors approves the Contract for 

Employment for Dr. Jamie A. Whye, Assistant Superintendent 

for Curriculum and Instruction, for a period commencing on 

July 1, 2022, and ending on June 30, 2025. Motion carried on a 

roll call vote 9-0.  

 

Health and Safety Plan Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mr. Stoltenburg 

that the Board of School Directors authorizes the 

Administration to revise and administer the Health and Safety 

Plan as discussed this evening, as attached. Motion carried on a 

roll call vote 9-0.  

 

Information Items   

 

Dr. Stoltz featured the Cedar Cliff vs. Exeter football game on 

Friday. 

 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak – 

General Items 

 

Recognition of the 

Public– General Items 

 

 No students addressed the Board. 

 

 

 

No members of the public addressed the Board. 

 

 

Adjournment  There being no further business, President Kambic declared the 

meeting adjourned.  (9:36 p.m.) 

  

__________________________________ 

Dr. Ryan E. Argot, Secretary 

 


